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 Alan Cox OBJ2016/0372/P 27/06/2016  15:54:31 I strongly object to these plans for two new infill houses in the pub garden.   The Pub - The Leighton - 

and its garden is public amenity which I am pleased too see is identified as such in the new local plan.   

Our community often used to sit in the pub garden to enjoy a evening drink before the garden was 

boarded up from the street by the developer.  The garden should be reopened asap.

These mid 19th century streets were laid out according to certain criteria whereby each terrace is 

separated from those at right angles to it. The Leighton pub forms the end of terrace on Brecknock 

Road and No. 135 Torriano Avenue forms the end of terrace along Torriano Avenue.  Both these 

building celebrate their importance by projecting forward from the main terraces and by being taller 

and more elaborately detailed.   The proposed two new houses join the terraces together which defeats 

the purpose of the original architecture.

Furthermore because of the traditional arrangement outlined above, the run of gardens behind the 

Brecknock Road terrace form a green corridor from Torriano Avenue to Leighton Grove.   This run of 

gardens includes the pub garden.  If these two new houses are built then this green corridor is blocked 

and in consequence destroyed.

The scheme for the new houses is an attack on the architecture and amenity of streetscape.
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2016/0372/P 27/06/2016  16:41:22 I wish to support the detailed objections already logged by residents of Torriano Avenue in particular 

the damage and potential damage to adjacent properties as a result of works already undertaken;the 

severe shortage of parking spaces in this leg of Torriano; and the significant loss of amenity which the 

recently endorsed Kentish Town Plan has said should be should be preserved as an important objective 

in local planning. The absence of any provision for social housing remains a conspicuous weakness in 

the proposal.
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